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________________________________________________________________________________________________________
NOTICE:

The next meeting of the BRRCC will be Tuesday, Jan 8th at the Greenwell Springs Rd. Library at 7:00pm
_______________________________________________________________________________________
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When I was voted in as the BRRCC Newsletter Editor last December, I had been a member of the club for only a few months and had little knowledge of the members or the workings of the club.   I had flown at the field as a guest a few times and had flown in the Climb and Glide/ Duration Contest CDed by Glen Gressons.  
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Now for the rest of the story:

When I became a member of the club, I started flying with the Thursday group.  Even though I had been flying RC for approximately 20 years, it had been about a year since I had flown and I was very nervous about flying at a new field with so many experienced flyers as my flying skills were very rusty.  I arrived early and this gave me a chance to introduce myself and get to know a few of the members and to find someone to assist me with my plane.  Marvin made the first flight and with him standing near by, I made the second flight – thanks Marvin.  It didn’t take long to find out that all members were willing to give assistance and offer suggestions.
I had set up my flying equipment near the transmitter impound and this is where I met George Sexton.  I found him very interesting to talk with and he was always there to give me assistance when needed.  One day I was flying a ¼ scale Mini-Max (a replica of a home built).  When I landed, George asked if the CG was correct as the plane seemed to fly at an odd angle of attack.  We placed the plane on the table and began an extensive check of the CG, wing and horizontal stab incidence.  All seemed ok. George took it up for a flight to confirm our findings.  I t just flew at an odd angle.  George also helped me with engine tuning.  From his table he would advise me if the engine was too rich or too lean. 
As the new editor of the newsletter, I knew I wanted to interview George for an article in the news letter.  He agreed and here it is near the end of the year and I finally got around to visiting with George.
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When I arrived, the first thing we did was visit his workshop.  Even though it was full of planes, it was extremely neat.  My shop hasn’t been that neat since I started the first plane in it.  Next we looked in to a converted wash room.  It also was full of planes.  His boat was parked in the driveway and covered.  It had planes.  And he also had planes in the attic.  He never gets rid of anything.
George started trying to build models before he could read – around 1932.  Later on in life, he became friends with Lonnie and David Broom.  The Brooms owned a sign painting shop.  David became interested in flying control line.  George gave him assistance and from this and a recommendation that the Brooms start handling model airplane supplies, Brooms Model Shop was started.  George’s favorite control line plane was Ringmaster.  As a few members of the club became interested in RC, he recommended the formation of a RC Club.  This club later became the BRRCC.
George’s first RC plan was a Wizard powered by a .09 Cub engine with a super regenerative receiver (gas tube operated).  The first flight was from Bogan’s Pasture (intersection of Scenic Hwy. and Plank Rd.) in the mid 50s.  Equipment at that time was not reliable and his first flight ended up with a chase up Plank Rd.  When he lost site of the plane, he stopped to ask a lady if she had seen a model plane land.  She replied yes; however, someone picked up the plane and loaded it in their trunk.
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During our visit, George told me many stories about early RC – he was there when it started.  He flew at the Nat’s with Walt and Bill Goode and communicated with them about problems with early RC equipment.  He showed me a trophy he won in 1957 where all he had to do to win was take off, fly the 4 corners of the property and land – not an easy task with equipment of that time.  The contest was held in Lafayette.
Another interesting story was about a B-17 going down in the woods near Grosse Tete in 1943.  George was in high school when he heard the news about the downed plan and approximately where it went down.  He received permission to leave school to go search for the plane.  He hitch-hiked home, got on his bike and road along the railroad line toward Baton Rouge, got off his bike and walked through the swamp to the crash site.  The only part remaining in tact was the horizontal stabilizer with two 50 caliber machine guns pointing up at about a 45 degree angle. He looked around and then started back to his house.  On the way back, he met some Army trucks looking for the downed plane.  The office in charge asked if he knew of the crash. George responded yes and then proceeded to lead 30 GI’s through the swamp. What an experience for a young boy.
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George talked about his Grandson, Christian George.  I commented about a hand launch glider.  He took it down and said it flies well but he has problems with a proper hand launch.  He then took another down that he built for his grandson.  He looks forward to teaching him to fly.

When asked about his favorite planes to fly, he said he like all types (free flight, hand launch, sea planes and especially planes he actually flew).  His latest project is a Great Planes J-3 Cub ARF (George soloed in a Cub in the early 40’s).  He likes this model because it is fabric covered and has barn door ailerons.  George also stated that with the quality of ARF’s today, he may never scratch build another model unless something special presents itself.       
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George’s favorite event to attend and fly is Bomber Field.  It is a fun fly scale event located west of Houston in Manvel.  Everyone there is willing to share information with all.  
All members of the club have been very helpful to me.  I enjoy modeling and flying, but lack the creative juices that many of the members posses.     

PS:  During our visit we talked about the condition of the trees in and near his yard and the possibility of one falling on his buildings.  Well, one did fall and several of his plans were damaged but none seriously. 
George, I thank you for your help and look forward to many more flying sessions with you and other members of the club.

Editor – Pat Beard

MERRY CHRISTMAS
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HAPPY NEW YEAR

















